SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 1st April 2019
Present:
Vice Chairman:
Mr D C Thomas
Councillors:

Mr J Davies, Mr E W Francis, Cllr S Hunt, 
Mr G James, Mr B L Parfitt, 
Mr M Rivers, Mr P Totterdale


Clerk:


Mrs L E Oliver
1 To welcome Mr Peter Totterdale to the Council

The Vice Chairman welcomed Mr Totterdale to the Council as he had completed and signed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office and General Register of Members Interests
2
Apologies for Absence

There were apologies from Mrs Herdman, Mr Jenkins and Mrs Smith
The Clerk advised councillors that Mr Alun Evans had resigned from the Council and said she would initiate the recruitment process.

3
Declaration of Interests


Mr Parfitt declared an interest in item 8, with regard to the choir
4
To Receive the Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 4th March 2019
It was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Vice Chairman

5
Matters Arising 
Mr Parfitt had made enquiries regarding local people killed in the Spanish Civil War and found one from Onllwyn and two from Neath.
6
Policing Matters 
There was a PACT meeting on 27th March 2019 attended by Cllr Hunt, Mr Parfitt and Mrs Smith.  Mr Parfitt had circulated notes.  Mr James said he was concerned about fly tipping at the St Johns building.  Cllr Hunt said the emergency services were happy for the gate to be locked providing they had keys.

Mr Davies said he would advise PCSO Bayliss of any events to be held for youngsters at the Rugby Club. 
7
Community Hall and CHAOSS 


The Vice Chairman said that the boiler needed replacing as repairs needed could not be guaranteed to solve the problem.  A quotation had been obtained from Eric Collier and the Clerk had arranged for two other quotations, but these had not been received as yet.   Mr Francis suggested another company for the Clerk to contact.  It was agreed to have a meeting as soon as all quotations were received to make a decision.

Mr Parfitt said at the CHAOSS meeting Carol had said she did not put any pictures

on social media without permission from parents.   Groups who posted pictures held responsibility for obtaining permission.  Mr Parfitt said he was drawing up a Safeguarding Policy to be adopted by the Council.
Mr Parfitt said it looked as though the electrical works needed would cost about £7000 but he did not have three quotes as yet.

Mr Parfitt said one of the fences on the car park was in a dangerous state and Cllr Hunt said he would try to ascertain who was responsible for it.

The Clerk said that Kate James had been negotiating with Corona Energy on our behalf regarding backdated charges for gas, due to NPTCBC cancelling our umbrella cover.   She said the £6235.96 would need to be paid.   Clerk to write to Corona energy and object. 
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8
Recreation Ground – to include an update on the playpark

It was RESOLVED to accept the minutes of the meeting on 25th March to discuss the opening ceremony and were signed by the Vice Chairman

Cllr Hunt said the first phase of works were complete.  The next phase would be the landscaping and then the equipment would be finished off.


The Clerk said she had contacted the Insurers and they were ready to provide cover on completion.


Mr Parfitt had advised the choir would perform for their usual fee of £300.  Cllr Hunt asked if they could make it £200 and said, if the council did not pay, Mr Kelvin Hunt would do.





9
Brynbedd Cemetery 
Mr Parfitt said that Banwen cemetery rates were in the region of £500 where Brynbedd rates were £1472.80.  He said the size of the cemeteries were about the same.   Clerk to query with NPTCBC.
Mr James said the coming weekend was usually chosen to clean up the cemetery before Palm Sunday.  It was agreed for Councillors to meet at 10a.m. on Saturday.

Cllr Hunt said he would arrange for the sweeper to come to site next week.

The Vice Chairman said the moss was clearing away and Cllr Hunt said that NPTCBC had been spraying it.
10
Commemorative Bench for the Village
Cllr Hunt said the new bench was in position but he wanted to arrange paving across the grass so that residents could reach it easily if it was wet.
11
Events Committee for the Village

Mr Totterdale said there was a meeting tomorrow evening.  Mr Evans had expressed an interest in staying on the committee.
12
Reports from Meetings attended by Members

The PACT meeting had been reported under item 6

There had been Governors meetings at both schools attended by Cllr Hunt, Mr James, Mr Parfitt, Mrs Smith and Mr Totterdale.

A CHAOSS meeting had been attended by the Vice Chairman and Mr Parfitt

13
Planning Matters


There had been no applications
14
Correspondence

‘Fly the Red Ensign’ for Merchants Navy Day 3rd September 2019
15
Clerks Report






£       p
Income, cemetery







It was RESOLVED that the following be passed for payment:

L Oliver, March






  333.40

C Freeman, March





  as per contract

G Lindsay, March






    90.00

British Telecom






  141.24 inc VAT

NPTCBC, cemetery rates





1472.80

L Oliver, expenses






    28.74

16
Defibrillator
Mr Davies reported that the battery was low on the defibrillator in the post office.  He said he would send pictures to the Clerk so that she could report this to Cariad. 
The Clerk said she had not received a reply from the surgery regarding putting their defibrillator outside in a box.

Clerk to obtain a price from Cariad for boxes for the defibrillators.
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17
Doctor’s Surgery

There was no report as the Chairman was absent.
It was reported that the new Doctor had started so now there were four
18
Soar Chapel Site

Cllr Hunt explained to Councillors that were not present, what had happened at the meeting prior to this one
Mr Davies felt we should obtain a file number from the Crown but Cllr Hunt said he already had all these details.

19
Celtic Energy Meetings


The Clerk had written for an update but had still not received a reply.

Clerk to write to Mr Richard Walters at Celtic Energy
20
Any Other Business

Mr Rivers asked about the alarm at the hall and Mr Parfitt said Nite Lite had finally attended and a panel needed replacing.  He said the fire alarm was working but making a noise.  He was looking at obtaining quotations.
Mr Rivers said the National and Living wage rates had increased today.  It was agreed these must be paid.

Signed : D C Thomas, Chairman       Date: 13th May 2019
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